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        The spring semester is in full swing, and Spring Break is nearly here!  Mid-terms are fast approaching, 

which means many students are reviewing grades. So, brothers and sisters in Christ, if you were to give 

yourself a discipleship grade, how would you grade yourself in the following areas: prayer, repentance, and 

discipleship action?  

        To better understand the season of Lent, which starts with Ash Wednesday on March 6, we must better 

understand these three principle parts of our life as disciples of Jesus Christ. These hallmarks of discipleship 

ought to be done regularly and faithfully. Yet, life happens. Things get in the way. We get too busy, or forget. 

This article serves as both reminder and invitation to spend this season of Lent intentionally focusing on  

prayer, repentance, and actions that demonstrate Christian love. 

ñAre any among you suffering? They should pray. Are any cheerful? They should sing songs 

of praise. Are any among you sick? They should call for the elders of the church and have 

them pray over them, anointing them with oil in the name of the Lord.ò  James 5:13-14 (NRSV) 

        Can you believe that the mighty, merciful, and everlasting God, who created the heavens and earth, 

wants to be in personal, intimate communication with you? I find this to be quite amazing; God desires to 

both hear from me, and to speak to me! Too often I gravitate to prayer as a way to release the troubles of my 

heart and mind to God. This is good and well, except I too often forget to stop and listen to Godôs word to 

me. A life of prayer is a life of both listening for God and speaking to God.  

        In the month of February the adult Sunday School class spent time reading scripture, praying, and     

discussing the art and act of prayer. As this study comes to an end, we have found ourselves learning prayer 

practices, investigating prayer patterns, and pursuing prayer-life improvements! Prayer can be done quietly 

or aloud, individually or communally, sung or whispered, inside or outside. It is my prayer for you, that you 

develop stronger, more faithful prayer practices that begin in Lent and continue throughout the year. 

        With Lent upon us, you may find that our collective prayers curve towards prayers of repentance.      

Perhaps your own personal prayers are for strength and wisdom to turn away from sin (and, if not, now is a 

great time to do so)!  The act of repentance is ñto turn,ò as we turn away from sin and evil in the world, and 

towards the only source of complete goodness and wholeness ð God. We must acknowledge that we are 

sinners, but we must also accept that our sin is too great for ourselves to handle, turning us back to the    

Creator and Sustainer of all life. John the Baptist was a vocal advocate for people to repent: 

ñHe [John] went into all the region around the Jordan, proclaiming a baptism of repentance 

for the   forgiveness of sins.ò   Luke 3:3 (NRSV) 

        As we pray and turn away from sin, we are oriented to God and turned towards our neighbors. The   

season of Lent emphasizes that our giving should be out of Christian love. The Stewardship Committee   

continues to connect the time, talents, and treasures of the people who call Epiphany home with the needs 

of our neighbors. Discipleship is about how we orient our heads, hearts, and hands! 
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ñPRAY.    REPENT.    ACT.ò 



God has entrusted us to care for creation (Genesis 1:28), which is not a passive activity. God is not static but 

is always transforming. I believe that God is calling us to seek more ways to give of ourselves, for the sake of 

God and for the sake of our neighbors.  

        ñLike good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one another with whatever gift each of 

you has   received.ò   1 Peter 4:10 

        Be prepared to be changed this season of Lent. God is always at work in you, through you, and around 

you. I invite you in this season of Lent to seek ways to pray more faithfully, repent more often, and act more 

kindly. This just might lead you down a road you would rather not go. Go anyway.  

        Now that this lesson is nearly complete, I invite you to look again at the grade you have given yourself.  

Has your opinion changed? Do you think your grade is a little higher, or lower, than first glance? Can you do 

a little more, give a little more, love a little more? Are you seeking ways to do some ñextra creditò to bump up 

your grade a bit?  

        These grades are given by you, for you! If you are an A student, God does not love you any more than 

others. If you are an F student, God does not love you any less. In your baptism you are brought forth into 

the body of Christ to trust in Godôs promises. Trust is a really hard lesson to learn!  Godôs love has already 

been promised and fulfilled through the crucified and resurrected Son of God. Everything good you do is in         

response to that good news. This good news is for you! This good news is for your neighbor!  

        I pray that this season of Lent is one of intentionality and transformation. I encourage you to invite      

others into the worship life of Epiphany. We need to hear words of conviction, and we need to hear words of   

freedom. I can share these words, and you can share these words, but the words are true only because it is 

God who loves us, unconditionally, and it is God who invites us into this reality.  

        Class dismissed.  

        Soli Deo Gloria, 
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ñPRAY.   REPENT.   ACT.ò      continued 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
         Each week a faithful group of adults meets at 8:35 AM 

to pray, read scripture, and discuss various elements of 

faith and life. On Sunday, March 3, we will wrap up our   

discussion on prayer. It is not too late to join us. All are   

welcome (from prayer warriors to prayer ñscaredy catsò)!  

        For Lent we will be discussing the book, Being Mortal: 

Medicine and What Matters in the End. We will be talking 

about life and death, worship and funerals, caring for aging 

parents, navigating end of life decisions, and much more. 

All are welcome to join in the conversation.  

Here is a rough outline of the material: 
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DATE TOPIC CHAPTER TITLES 

SUNDAY, MARCH 10 Introduction Introduction 

SUNDAY, MARCH 17 Who Are You?  1.  The Independent Self 

SUNDAY, MARCH 24 Handling Adversity  2.  Things Fall Apart 

SUNDAY, MARCH 31 Your Wishes  
3.  Dependence 

4.  Assistance 

SUNDAY, APRIL 7 Making a Plan  
5.  A Better Life 

6.  Letting Go 

SUNDAY, APRIL 14 What Next?  
7.  Hard Conversations 

8.  Courage 

The Adult Sunday School Class meets in the Rainbow Room                                                                                                                                  

from 8:35 AM- 9:16 AM. All are invited to join the conversation. 
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Since the start of this year more than 25 members of various ages and backgrounds 

have met to discuss the current ministry and future possibilities of Epiphany Lutheran 

Church. A lot of stories have been shared, and there are plenty of angles to consider 

when making a plan for the future.  

      If you would like to add your reflections and thoughts to the process, below are 

listed the five areas of ministry, along with the questions that were posed at the forum 

on February 24.  

     
   
 
 
 
 
Small Group Questions: 
  1. How are we currently being good stewards in this area? 
  2. What improvements can we make to existing ministries in this area? 
  3. What new ideas might we explore for this ministry area? 
  4. What resources do we have to help shape the conversation? 
  5. What obstacles must we overcome to enhance ministry in this area? 
 
There will be further opportunities for discussion in the weeks and months ahead. 

Small Groups 
  1. Worship 
  2. Mission 
  3. Evangelism 
  4. Personnel 
  5. Property 



For many of our members the Epiphany Care Team remains one of the best kept secrets in 

our church. ñCare Team? Whatôs that? Never heard of it.ò  For some members, who have 

needed rides to church or doctor appointments, it seems to be working pretty well. Members 

who could use some meals as they recuperate at home from surgery certainly know that 

Epiphany is known for its wonderful cooks who prepare, deliver, and even put a casserole or 

a dessert in the refrigerator.  

 

Here is a brief background on the ñCare Team.ò  The Epiphany Care Team was formed in 

2015 with impetus from Bonnie Wright and the Evangelism Committee after discussions    

related to our providing support and assistance to persons in the Epiphany family.  The     

mission statement committed the Care Team to the evangelism mission of ministering to 

those in the Epiphany community experiencing illness or surgery, death, tragedy,  

family issues, divorce, or other circumstance of need.  While this congregation has not 

been blind to the needs of our own members as well as others around us, our committee saw 

an opportunity for us to become more organized and intentional in our approach to caring for 

these needs of body, mind, and soul.   

 

The Care Team is an ad hoc group of Evangelism Committee members 

and others, several of whom are career medical professionals, who         

responded to the call to serve in this way.   Jim Womack has taken the 

lead with this project, while others have picked up various aspects of the 

needs to be addressed, especially the medical, nutritional, and         

comforting/praying necessities.  Lutherans are quite good at taking    

sustenance for the body to those needing comfort food and nourishment.  

We are not always as good when prayers and other comforting words are needed, but we 

can learn to grow our faith and share it with others.   

 

With help from a Thrivent Action Team, the Epiphany Care Team purchased a number of 

CareNotes booklets (on the table in the Fellowship Hall next to the bookcase) for various 

need-related situations for the team and anyone else to use for themselves or to share with 

others.  Some of these Abbey Press publications deal with speaking about cancer, about 

death, about addiction; others are aimed at the needs of children, of those in troubled       

marriages, of the elderly.  Several of the books in the bookcase on the south wall of the     

Fellowship Hall also speak to many of the same situations and/or include prayers for various 

occasions, and anyone is welcome to borrow those.   

   

What should you do if you learn that a member of this congregation 

needs help of any kind?   Contact Pastor Paul, who will determine if the 

Care Team should be notified.  If you know 

EPIPHANY HAS A ñCARE TEAMò - REALLY? 
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what is needed, share that with him and he will ask Jim Womack to contact other members of 

the Care Team or congregation who can then respond with assistance or a call for support from 

others.  Often we tend to think of providing rides to medical appointments or food for those      

recovering from surgery or serious illness. Occasionally our members can provide help with    

recommendations for care-giving or rehab facilities, but there are many other instances, for     

example, divorce or addiction or storm damage to oneôs home, where our brothers and  sisters in 

Christ may cry out for support and help.   All of us have gifts to share.  The Care Team is here to 

make our concern for our neighbor even more generous and effective.            

         Still have a few questions? Here is a ñflow chartò that our Evangelism Team and Pastor       

Waterman utilize to be sure that we are providing care that may be needed or requested, but   

also recognize that there are times when some individuals want and need time to be left alone.            

PROCEDURAL FLOW CHART 

1. If you or an individual you know has a circumstance of need, contact Pastor Paul Waterman. 

2. Pastor Paul determines whether the individual wishes the circumstance to be publicized or to remain 

private.  He will ask: ñMay others contact them? Phone?  E-mail?  Text?ò    Add to Sunday prayer list?    

eHappenings?   May the Care Team be informed?  Is visitation permissible? 

3. If the Care Team should be involved, Pastor Paul asks Jim Womack to contact the Care Team  

    members or members of the congregation and make recommended arrangements.  If appropriate, Jim 

     will send a card from the Epiphany congregation. Cards should also be sent for immediate family  

     deaths and also landmark days/anniversaries. 

4. If visitation is permissible, Jim Womack coordinates the visits with the individual or family members.  

    He selects Care Team members (volunteers from the Epiphany community) 

         Selection based on the specific circumstance (health, family issue, etc.). 

         Evangelism Committee member who is ñshepherd of the memberôs flock.ò 

         Other Epiphany member who is a friend. 

    Structures the visit 

         Gives materials appropriate for the circumstance, such as a small giftðflower, food, plant. 

         Contacts WELCA to coordinate and decide who receives prayer shawl made by WELCA members. 

         Asks what the Care Team (or others) can be doing for them: 

Food 

Drive to appointments 

Child care 

Laundry, sitting, reading, mowing, watering. 

Other services. 

End visit with a prayer together or Scripture reading and Lordôs Prayer. 

5. Follow up with the individual for predetermined contacts/visits identified by Jim Womack 

6. Inform Epiphany members about the Care Team and ask who is willing to participate; 

Newsletter  and/or e-Happenings and/or bulletin insert 

7. Organize an ongoing educational component to train team members on how to conduct visitations.                         

 

Still have a question? Thatôs OK. Just ask Pastor Waterman and he will be glad to talk with you. 

Really! (Itôs not a secret anymore.) 
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       Thank you, thank you, thank you, to all who gave so generously to help stock 
the Good Samaritan Food Pantry during the month of February!  February is one 
of two months of the year that Epiphany emphasizes donations to help supply the 
pantry, and our donations are heavily counted upon for this very important      
ministry.  Special thanks to the Swayzes, as Lee coordinates our food pantry 
collection efforts, and she and Jim deliver our donations every week. 
 
Mike Langan - Social Ministry Committee 

 
       Our Easter season Book-in-a-Basket project is coming 
soon!  It's time to start pulling together any items you wish to         
donate:  baskets, Easter grass, books, candy, small toys, etc. This 
project, which started at Epiphany several years ago, provides Easter 
baskets to needy children served by LSSI's foster care and intact 
family programs.  On "basket assembly Sunday" (Palm Sunday, 
April 14) we will gather after service to fill each basket with an 
age appropriate book, traditional candy treats, and other Easter 
themed items.  The baskets are then individually wrapped and loaded 

for delivery to the LSSI office at Marion.  Last year we set an ambitious goal of 100 baskets, 
which we surpassed by 1.  How many baskets will we fill this year? 
 
Mike Langan - Social Ministry Committee 
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Thanks For Your Help! 

Book-In-A-Basket Project - Coming Soon 

WELCA:  MONDAY. MARCH 18 AT  6:30 P.M. 

Ladies of Epiphany, 

You are invited to our monthly WELCA meeting 

on Monday, March 18th. Bible study will begin 

promptly at 6:30 p.m. with our business meeting 

to follow at 7:00 p.m. We look forward to seeing 

           you there!     Kate Worzala, President 

Not too sure what WELCA is?   

  

Itôs an easy way to say Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. 

Quite a mouthful, we know. Our organization includes Lutheran women who gather in more 

than 7,000 locations in the U.S. and the Caribbean, for service, study, advocacy, fellowship 

and more! WELCA embraces all kinds of ministries that support our mission of mobilizing 

women to act boldly on their faith in Jesus Christ. There is a place for you in Women of the 

ELCA. Come join with us! 



 

Our theme this summer is ñWHO IS MY NEIGHBOR?ò 
 

Save the dates!   
VBS will be a little earlier this year.  
June 17-21  Monday through Friday 

  
  

Weôll start with: Dinner at 5:00 
            Opening at 6:00 

                Storytelling at 6:20 
 

 Then for the kids there are 3 rotations:  
          Simulation Station - Crafts - Games 

 
 and a fun closing for everyone at 7:40 

 
Donôt forget: This is for kids of all ages - all the way up to 103. 

 
If you came last year, you know how much fun we have during VBS and how much we learn. 

 
If you didnôt come last year, COME.  You donôt want to miss it again. 
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The council has voted to hold the congregational semi-annual meeting on Sunday, 

May 19, 2019 after worship. We will have elections, hear reports from the various         

committees, and make other decisions for the sake of ministry. More information will be  

coming in the weeks ahead.  

5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƳŀǊƪ  
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SUNDAY 

   MAY 
      19 
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          Lent is just around the corner (or if you are reading your newsletter later in the month, it is    

already here)!  

 

*Wednesday, March 6 - Ash Wednesday. We begin with a pancake dinner, hosted by the Fel-

lowship Committee and the Confirmation program. The dinner will begin at 6:00 PM, and end at 6:45 

PM. Thank you to Steve Logan and his team for handling the meal. At 7:00 PM we will gather in our 

sanctuary for Ash Wednesday worship. Receiving ash on your forehead, you will be reminded that 

you have come from dust, and to dust you shall return.  

*Wednesday, March 13   Mid-Week Simple Suppers and Service at Epiphany Lutheran Church. 

5:30- 6:30 is supper, 6:45 is service.  

*Wednesday, March 20   Mid-Week Simple Suppers and Service at Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church 

(De Soto).  5:30- 6:30 is supper, 6:45 is service.  

*Wednesday, March 27  Mid-Week Simple Suppers and Service at First Lutheran Church 

(Murphysboro). 5:30- 6:30 is supper, 6:45 is service.  

*Wednesday, April 3    Mid-Week Simple Suppers and Service at Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church 

(De Soto). 5:30- 6:30 is supper, 6:45 is service.  

*Wednesday, April 10 - Mid-Week Simple Suppers and Service at Epiphany Lutheran Church. 

5:30- 6:30 is supper, 6:45 is service.  

*Thursday, April 18 - Maundy Thursday Worship. 7:00 PM. 

*Friday, April 19 - Good Friday Worship. 7:00 PM. 

*Sunday, April 21- Easter Sunday. 9:30 AM Worship.  

  

LENTEN SCHEDULE  2019 

 

The schedule for Lent 2019. 

CENTRAL/SOUTHERN ILLINOIS SYNOD ASSEMBLY 

           It is that time of year and the synod staff is busy preparing for the 2019 synod assembly. This 

year, we will gather at the Bank of Springfield Convention Center (Springfield, Illinois) from 

Thursday, June 6 through Saturday, June 8. This is a gathering of rostered and lay people from 

around the synod, to gather for worship, fellowship, workshops, plenary sessions, and business 

meetings.  

          Every congregation is eligible to have two voting members (preference is one male and one 

female). If you are interested in learning more, or if you are interested in serving as a voting 

member for Epiphany, let Pastor Paul know.  



 
        Do you remember a couple of weeks 

ago (February 10) when Tim Fink  
made a presentation about the musical 
he was directing, SUNDAY IN THE 
PARK WITH GEORGE? That was right 
after the worship service in the Fellow-
ship Hall, and Tim wanted to ñpracticeò 
the presentation that he planned to give 
at the pre-show lecture on Sunday,     
February 24.  

 
         His practice session was terrific, and so were all four musical presentations at the 
McLeod Theatre on the SIU campus. Sophia Waterman made her theatrical debut in the 
role of Louise and was definitely the youngest member of the very talented cast. The 
musical is based on the famous George Seraut painting with music and lyrics by Stephen  
Sondheim and book by James Lapine.  Congratulations to Tim and Sophia!  
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Tim Fink 

SUNDAY IN THE PARK WITH GEORGE 

{ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ tƘƻǘƻ ¢ƛƳ Cƛƴƪ ŀƴŘ {ƻǇƘƛŀ  ²ŀǘŜǊƳŀƴ 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ      

CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IŀƭƭΦ 

          9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜΥ  hƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ¢ƛƳ 

ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ Ƙƛǎ έŦǊƛŜƴŘǎέ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ Ŭƴŀƭ 

ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ  ƻŦ  {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪ ²ƛǘƘ DŜƻǊƎŜΦ ¢ƛƳ ƳŜƴǝƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ 

άǇƘƻǘƻōƻƳōŜŘέ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀǎǘ ǇƘƻǘƻΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ǇǊŜǧȅ ƻōǾƛƻǳǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ 

ǘƘŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ǊƻǿΦ 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stephen_Sondheim
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stephen_Sondheim
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/James_Lapine

